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November 2020
Cury C of E VA Primary School 

From October we have 21 pupils on our roll and have 2 Cury Cubs in our preschool.  Due to the small number on roll we will have changed the structure of the school.  The new structure is as follows:
Mrs. Lucy Wandless is no longer our Executive Headteacher and Mrs. Sarah French has taken on the role of Head of School. 

In the mornings we run with two classes:
Pre-school, Reception, Years 1 and 2:
Miss Jade Gardner (Monday to Wednesday) and Mrs. Holly Bowden (Thursday and Friday).
Years 3, 4, 5 and 6:
Mrs. Sarah French is our KS2 class teacher. 

Miss Rachel Bennett and Mrs. Stephanie Lock are our wonderful Teaching Assistants. 

In the afternoons we run as one class with Miss Jade Gardner (Monday to Wednesday) and Mrs. Holly Bowden (Thursday and Friday) both supported by Miss Rachel Bennett.


September 2020
Schools opened to all pupils on a full time basis in September due to the fact that  the amount of Coronavirus had decreased, the NHS track and trace system was up and running and we were clear about the measures that needed to be in place to create safer environments in schools. Given the improved position, the balance of risk was overwhelmingly in favour of children returning to school. 100% of our children returned with fantastic attitudes to their learning.     Children wash their hands regularly, staff clean equipment frequently throughout the day visitors to are kept to a minimum and by appointment only.

During the last half term and looking at term ahead we continually balance and minimise the risks from coronavirus (COVID-19) with providing a full educational experience for children and young people. This will not be perfect. School will not be exactly like it was before Covid 19. However, we will do our best to offer as much as possible to the children within the parameters of keeping people safe and providing a good education. As we operate in one bubble we have been able to hold daily assemblies and importantly we eat our lunch in the hall altogether- a valuable time to all sit together and socialise in a calm way. Our Breakfast Club is up and running but we have not yet recommenced our After School Clubs.

We have tried to continue to build our place within the community by displaying our “Harvest” work and “Remembrance” work in the village hall, we hope they bought joy to the people of Cury. We also sent homemade postcards to local care homes and were delighted when we got responses!
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Due to the latest “Lockdown” rules, some of our members of staff are now working from home. We have tried to rise to this challenge and use technology creatively so that staff working from home can support learners and colleagues remotely- even working with groups via a Google Meet video link! The staff and children remain positive and calm, ensuring that learning can continue and emotional support can be given to any that need it.


Thank you for your ongoing support. We value our community links and continue to look for ways of strengthening this further.

Sarah French (Head of School)
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